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ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 
The Annual General Meeting of the Club was held at 
Durack on Monday the 7th December 2015. The new Office 
Bearers and Committee for 2016 are as follows:- 
President: Sharon Ballantyne 
Vice President: Bob Reidy 
Treasurer: Edi Fearon 
Secretary: Diane Ballantyne      secretary@gsdcqld.org.au 
HD-ED: Sue Robertson 
Obedience: Ann Clarkson 
Editor: Teresa Dawson 
Show Secretary: Shelley McCammon 
Breed Affairs: Sue Bruno 
New Life Member:-Members endorsed the Committee’s 
recommendation that Louis Donald be granted Life 
Membership of the Club. Congratulations Louis. 

BREED SURVEY 7th NOVEMBER 2015 
Congratulations to the owners and breeders of these dogs.  
Astasia Oxley AZ Class 1 
Sire: *Toby von der Plassenburg aED 
Dam: *Astasia Jade AZ 
Surveyor: Russell Wenham  
Owners: Brenda & Peter Hersant 
Bluemax Say Bombs Away AZ Class I 
Sire: *Noell v Suentelstein aED 
Dam: *Bluemax Sofie AZ 
Surveyor: Barry O’Rourke 
Owners: Angela Brinkworth 
Esko von den Zwei Steinen aED Class 1 
Sire: *Ballack vd Brucknerallee aED 
Dam: *Udi von den Zwei Steinen aED 
Surveyor: Russell Wenham 
Owners: Frank Grigons 
Shepwest Standing Ovation AZ Class I 
Sire: Andacht Armando AZ 
Dam: Bronacre Tumbleweed 
Connection AZ 
Surveyor: Carol O’Rourke 
Owners: Aimee Wood 
Next Breed Survey 21st February 2016 at Durack. 
Contact Sue Bruno via email  jbruno2@bigpond.com 

FUNDRAISING 
The raffle drawn at the AGM was won by Jackie Redmond 
– Dog Bed, 2nd was Irene Fitzgerald – Gift basket and 3rd 
was Jackie Redmond – Advance dry food. Thank you to 
members and friends who supported the raffle. 

 
‘FILL MY BOWL’ FUNDRAISER 
The Club’s ‘Fill My Bowl’ raised $500 towards GSD’s In 
Need ‘Honour & Privilege’ Walk on the 15th November. 
Thank you to all members and friends of the breed who 
supported the project. 

GSD’s IN NEED WALK 
The Walk attracted almost 350 GSD’s and a full report and 
lots of photos will be in the next Fidelity. The Club also has 
approval to print an article by Louis Donald on the Walk in 
the February Dog World and the GSDCA Quarterly Review. 
Huge day but well worth the efforts to support a very 
worthy organisation. Thanks to all. 

 
 

MERRY CHRISTMAS 

Wishing you and your loved ones 

peace, health, happiness and prosperity 

in the coming New Year 
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